## TOWN OF MONTGOMERY PO BOX 356 MONTGOMERY CENTER, VT05471 802-326-4719

http://www.montgomeryvt.us

CONSERVATION COMMISSION MEETING (unapproved draft) WEDNESDAY, JUNE 1, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 6:05 p.m., and was held at the Public Safety Building In attendance: Charlie Hancock, Joan Hildreth, Misty McCartney, Sue Wilson Absent: Todd Lantery. No Visitors

This was an abbreviated meeting occurring in advance of a presentation being held at 6:30 p.m. the same evening.

<u>Additions/Corrections to Agenda</u>: No agenda was reviewed. Given the brief time available for the meeting, it was agreed to focus on addressing concerns about the River Walk area, and discussing the status of the MCC fundraising letters.

<u>Minutes from May 4, 2016</u> were not reviewed. They will be reviewed at the next meeting.

<u>River Walk Park</u> - Misty reported that cars have been driving right onto the river's edge at the park. In addition, fish hooks have been left in the sand, creating a safety hazard for those swimming there, among other problems. It was agreed that members of the MCC would discuss these concerns with member(s) of the Rec. Dept. (overseers of that area) in order to coordinate with them re: the problem and developing effective solutions. Misty and Charlie would be available to attend the Rec. Dept.'s next meeting, and then the Select Board's next meeting, both occurring back to back on the evening of 6/6/16, in order to discuss a plan of action.

MCC Fundraising/Membership Letters – Letters are ready to go out. An envelope stuffing session will be held at Sue's on Thursday, 6/9/16 at 5:00 p.m.

Motion made by Sue to adjourn the meeting at 6:15 p.m. Misty seconded, and the motion was approved.

(The presentation by Leonard Perry, "New and Underused Perennials", co-hosted by the MCC and CBGC, occurred as planned at the PSB from 6:30 to 8:00 p.m., immediately following the MCC meeting.)

Respectfully submitted by Joan Hildreth